
 

Tuesday 5th March 2024 

NEWSLETTER 

PAYNESVILLE BAKERY LUNCH ORDERS ASSEMBLY 
ASSEMBLY 

THIS FRIDAY 

2.35PM 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Well, the Grade 5 & 6’s are finally off to camp! There have been a few hurdles this year with camp and I would like 
to thank Mrs Langley, Mr Driver, Zac, Julie and Jack for their hard work in arranging this camp so early in the 
school year. With camp opportunities such as Sovereign Hill, we have no choice in dates and although getting a 
camp organised this early in the year has some challenges, it is also an amazing opportunity to get to know the 
students better and build solid relationships that will last the whole year. Mr Driver let me know that after an    
action packed first day, the children were having a blast and looking forward to being a part of the museum       
experience today. On Tuesday and Wednesday, the staff and students dress up in 1850’s period clothing and     
become a part of the museum display, taking on the roles of children in a school in the Gold Fields. Over the next 
2 days students experience what it would have been like to grow up and attend school during this time period. 
Students will leave Ballarat on Thursday morning, visiting Science Works before returning home in the late      
afternoon. Updates and photos are being posted on Class Dojo. 
 
Next Tuesday, Eagle Point Primary School will be hosting the first Bairnsdale Tambo Principal’s Network meeting 
for the 2024 school year. Principals and school leaders from the Bairnsdale area will come to the school. The first 
part of the day is in classrooms, where the school leaders provide feedback to our school on an area we choose. 
This is really useful as it provides us with observations from an expert panel. After this, we will be moving to The 
Eagle Point Foreshore Hub for the feedback session and the remainder of the meeting. 
 
Next week, students in Grade 3 and 5 will be starting their NAPLAN assessments. The national assessments are 
held online for all students in years 3 and 5 with the exception of Grade 3 writing which is completed on paper. 
Students will start with writing on Wednesday, followed by Reading, Numeracy and Language Conventions. The 
format for the assessments is very similar to both the  DAL and PAT assessments that the school uses regularly so 
the students will have experience and will be able to show us how clever they are. Results will be made available 
to the school and parents later in Term 2. 
 
If your child is interested in learning a musical instrument, I have been contacted by a member of our school    
community who teaches piano, guitar and ukelele amongst others. Arno is available to provide private lessons at 
the school or after school for students. If you would like more information, please call 0434 055 499. 
 

Have a wonderful week, 

Anna Duncan  
Principal 

Eagle Point Primary School 

MONDAY 
Lunch Order Day 

Students need to hand in their  
lunch order by 9.30am 

 

MONDAY 
Lunch Order Day 

Students need to hand in their  
lunch order by 9.30am 

THURSDAY 
Lunch Order Day 

Students need to hand in their  
lunch order by 9.30am 

EVERY  

WEDNESDAY 

$1 ICY POLES 



 

SCHOOL CALENDAR—TERM 1   

MARCH 2024 

Monday 4th—Thursday 7th 

March 
Grade 5/6 Camp—Sovereign Hill, Ballarat 

Wednesday 6th March Division Swimming—Bairnsdale Outdoor Pool 

Wednesday 6th March No Preps in Attendance 

Thursday 7th March Lunch Order Day 

Monday 11th March Labour Day Public Holiday—NO SCHOOL 

Wednesday 13th March First Wednesday for Preps 

Wednesday 14th March Regional Swimming—Sale Aqua Energy 

Thursday 14th March Lunch Order Day 

Monday 18th March Lunch Order Day 

Tuesday 19th March 

Finance Meeting @3.45pm 

Buildings & Grounds Meeting @4.30pm 

School Council AGM @5.15pm 

School Council Meeting @5.30pm 

Thursday 21st March Lunch Order Day 

Monday 25th March Lunch Order Day 

Monday 25th March Mobile Library—9.30-11.00am 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Swimming Carnival 
Grade 3, 4, 5 & 6 students competed at the District Swimming Carnival at the         

outdoor pool last Thursday 29th February. We had a fabulous morning in the pool with 
lots of top individual performances and team efforts in the relay.  

Well done to all our swimmers.  
Good luck to Otis, Mason, Kelly & George who are competing at the                             

Division Swimming Carnival tomorrow at the outdoor pool.  



 

**** ICY POLES ARE BACK **** 
 

EVERY WEDNESDAY 
 

AT LUNCHTIME — $1.00 

JSC EASTER RAFFLE DONATIONS 
 

We are seeking donations for the annual Easter Raffle. Some ideas 

include Easter chocolate, craft, gift wares and other                                                         

suitable items for children to win. 

Donations are being collected at the office until Monday 25th March.  

Raffle will be drawn on Wednesday 27th March. 

Thanks  from JSC 

 

Raffle books were sent home with                                              

every student last week. 





COMMUNITY NEWS 


